Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: December 5, 2024, 2:00 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.

PLACE: Virtual: https://bit.ly/SR29LaBelleBypass

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public kickoff meeting to learn more about the SR 29 LaBelle Bypass Feasibility Study in Hendry and Glades Counties, Florida. The meeting will be held on Thursday, December 5, 2024, from 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. via Microsoft Teams. Those attending the meeting will be able to view the project information, ask questions and discuss the feasibility study with members of the project team. The purpose of this project is to evaluate the feasibility of constructing an alternative corridor for SR 29 that would bypass the City of LaBelle, Florida, within an approximate 10-mile radius. This evaluation is critical due to traffic congestion and safety concerns associated with the current route that runs through LaBelle. The no-build alternative, where no improvements other than routine maintenance are made to SR 29, will remain viable throughout the remainder of this study.

For additional information about the project, please visit the project’s website at www.SWFLROADS.com/project/453578-1

The Florida Department of Transportation may adopt this planning product into the environmental review process, pursuant to Title 23 U.S.C. § 168(d)(4), or to the state project development process. FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Vitor Suguri, Ph.D., Planning Studio Manager, FDOT District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, Vitor.Suguri@dot.state.fl.us | (239)225-1959
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2287, or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice). If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Vitor Suguri, Ph.D., Planning Studio Manager, FDOT District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, Vitor.Suguri@dot.state.fl.us | (239)225-1959
